Annual Report to the Parish Council Open Meeting on 11th April 2024

from St Leonard’s Church

We have had a quieter year as the Restoration Work was completed in the
Summer of 2022. Services are held on the first and third Sundays with
occasional extra ones. The Remembrance Sunday, Advent Carols, and
Palm Sunday services were all well attended. The Walking Nativity was

enjoyed by over seventy people and a large number of children. A great
way to start Christmas.

We were blessed with good weather for our Summer Fete and had a very
successful Silent Auction. Thank you to all who were involved and
supported our one major fund raising event each yest. 2024’s event will be
held on 22" June again in the Rectory Garden.

We have had the flood lights repaired in memory of Alexander Thomeycroft "
and Philip Astley Jones. We await the report on our Quinquennial ¥R VIS
Inspection which took place last week. Initial reports show that some

maintenance work needs to be done on the gutters. This will be carried out

shortly.

Susan Fagg, Secretary and Treasurer to the PCC
10.04.24



